Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Thurs 9th December 2021, 5-6pm

Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda


1. Catch up

2. Newsletter detailing the list of changes since our last meeting in the practice.

3. Future plans
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1. Catch up

The group had a catch up and the attendees are all doing well. 
Everyone was really disappointed that we were unable to meet face to face. We moved back online due to the Omicron Covid variant as we did not want to put anyone at risk this close to Christmas. Two people were unable to attend because we were online, and two people sent apologies for other reasons. 

We think we will definitely be able to meet face to face in the spring and summer and will review the situation the week before our next meeting and whenever possible try and meet in person (with covid precautions). TH also asked whether we could make equipment available in the practice for people who do not have devices/WiFi at home so they can still attend meetings. We will look into this.   

JD reminded everyone that Jacqui will be retiring at the end of December. She was really sad she couldn’t attend the meeting tonight and will miss everyone. She has written something to go in the newsletter. 

2. Newsletter 
JD talked everyone through the newsletter and asked whether it would be a good idea to use this as a start to a letter to all patients to demonstrate all the ways they can get help given we are so busy. Everyone agreed this would be a sensible idea to have something on the website. TH and HM suggesting adding information about physio appointments, pharmacist appointments, and encouraging people to check symptoms with a chemist rather than book a GP appointment. TH and HM would be happy to review a letter before we put it on the website. 
3. Any other business 

Feedback on the phone system. This seems to be working well and no one had anything negative to say. TH said she had rung for an appointment and the message said there were no appointments left for the day. This wasn’t great – but not the fault of the phone system. She wasn’t sure whether or how she would request an emergency appointment. I said I will check that it is clear what to do in an emergency. 

Telephone appointments – TH reminded us of the importance of checking with people whether they are OK to speak when calling them for a telephone appointment.  

Next meeting: Thursday 10th February 5-6pm – location to be confirmed. 
